
 

MYSTIC HARBOUR SERVICE AREA 
WATER AND WASTEWATER ADVISORY BOARD 

MEETING MINUTES 

July 22, 2019 
 
Present: Water and Wastewater Advisory Board 

Richard Jendrek, Ed Weitzell, Stan Cygan, Bob Huntt, David Dypsky 
 Worcester County Water and Wastewater Division 
 John Ross, Gary Serman, Peggy Ellerman 
  
 
The regular meeting of the Mystic Harbour Advisory Board was held at 4:00 PM on Monday July 22, 2019 at the Mystic 
Harbour Association meeting room. 
   
Chairman Richard Jendrek started off the meeting by reviewing the meeting minutes from the January 14, 2019 meeting.  
The minutes were approved by Rich Jendrek and David Dypsky. 
 
Eagle’s Landing irrigation system:  The spray irrigation is operable. The golf course is using every gallon of effluent we 
send them. John Ross explained the operation of Eagle’s Landing irrigation system, the ponds and injection wells. 

 
Frontier Town: The sewer lines coming from Frontier Town are working well. There was a lot of flow coming from 
Frontier Town over the 4th of July weekend. Frontier Town bought a certain amount of EDU’s for the sewer flow. We 
calculated how much sewer they were going to send based on a one hundred gallons per day per EDU per campsite. The 
day after 4th of July they sent 135 gallons per day per campsite. The flow excessed the amount of they have purchased. 
  
Landings Wastewater Treatment Plant:  It is very expensive to run the Landings wastewater treatment plant they lose 
about $100,000.00 a year. We did a financial analysis to give to the Commissioners. We can help the Landings customers 
by closing their plant and running the sewer to the Mystic Harbour treatment plan. Landings will pay two cents per gallon 
of sewer to the Mystic Harbour Treatment plant. In the winter months this will help the Mystic Harbour treatment plant 
with the flow and also keep the bugs alive.  
 
Gary Serman explained why there were issues with the water system from July 19, 2019 through July 21, 2019. The 
programmable logic computer in the water plant burnt up. The water tank had to be operated manually all weekend.   
 
John Ross went to MDE to request an increase in the total nitrogen milligrams being sprayed on the golf course. MDE 
approved the change from 3 milligram of total nitrogen to 5 milligrams of total nitrogen and the permit amendment will 
be published in the paper.  
 
The next meeting will be October 7, 2019 at 4:00 P.M.  
 
  


